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15 August 2013

Dear Sir,

Port Marine Safety Code
In the UK, maritime facilities are managed at a local level. Across the country, there are many examples of good practice, demonstrated by experts who know their facilities well. The Department for Transport works with the maritime sector to promote such good practice widely with the aim of enhancing safety through collaborative means.
The Port Marine Safety Code, with its associated Guide to Good Practice, is fundamental to this approach. Developed and maintained by representatives from across the ports and shipping sectors, the Code provides guidance on every aspect of port marine safety, and its principles help ports to protect workers, ships, passengers and the environment.
Some maritime facility operators that are not statutory harbour authorities may be unaware of the Code or not fully appreciate its relevance to their activities. I am writing to you, as the marine safety manager of a facility that handles over 10,000 tonnes of cargo each year, to ensure that you are not in this position.
If you are not already aware of the Code, I urge you to become familiar with its contents and apply its principles appropriately. The Code and Guide are available online at:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/port-marine-safety-code
The code is not mandatory under legislation, but it does represent the industry’s view of what is good practice, and adherence with the Code where practicable will support the provision of a safe harbour or facility.
Although some facets of the Code relate only to statutory (or competent) harbour authorities, it is strongly recommended that all maritime facilities operate a safety management system consistent with the Code. Marine risks should be identified and managed effectively, regardless of a harbour’s size or legal status.
If necessary, assistance on applying the principles of the Code can be obtained from several sources. For example, some non-statutory harbours lie within the geographical limits of a statutory harbour authority and may be able to benefit from their expertise. A port operations consultant could be engaged to provide the necessary advice and support. Organisations such as Port Skills and Safety (PSS) provide training on managing port operations which might be beneficial.

If you are already applying the Code in your operations, and would be willing to assist operators of other non-statutory harbour facilities to follow suit, we would be pleased to hear from you.

Yours faithfully,

Michael Read-Leah
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